
 

 

 

 

 

July 2019 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

As we embark on the summer break we all wanted to take this opportunity to remind you about the 

school’s expectations with regards to uniform. High uniform standards are indicative of the high 

standards that we have at The Emmbrook School. Our uniform is part of our school identity, uniting 

our students and we want them to take pride in wearing it.  

As of September we will be taking additional steps to ensure that students have the correct uniform 

and that the uniform is worn correctly. 

Procedures for uniform non-compliance: 

� You will be contacted by the tutor, in the first instance, if the student’s uniform is below the 

expected standard or if they have a missing item. 

� If a student does not have an item of uniform or they are wearing their uniform incorrectly 

they will be offered an alternative. We will have a number of spare uniform items which we 

will loan to students in order to ensure that they are in the correct uniform for the day 

� Failure to comply will result in a break 1 detention being issued and parents will be contacted 

to resolve the issue 

� Failure to attend the break 1 detention, will result in a break 2 detention being set. 

� Failure to attend the break 2 detention will result in an afterschool detention being issued. 

Parents will be informed 

� Failure to attend the afterschool detention will result in an isolation. Parents will be invited in 

to school to resolve the issue. 

Guidelines for the correct way for students to wear their uniform: 

� Shirts should be tucked in at all times 

� Skirts should not be rolled up and should be of an acceptable length (elasticated tube skirts 

are not allowed. Skirts should be black) 

� Blazers must always be worn 

� Ties should be of an acceptable length  

� No trainers or canvas shoes are allowed 

� One stud earring per ear is allowed 

� One simple ring is allowed 

� Subtle make-up may be worn in Years 9, 10 and 11 

� Natural looking nails in both length and colour 

� Tights should not have holes in them 

� Socks should be black 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

We firmly believe that wearing their uniform correctly allows them to be ready to learn and sets out 

our high expectations. We really appreciate your support in ensuring that students have the correct 

items of uniform when they return in September. 

South East Water Works  – Bus Routes 

We have been made aware that there will be a water main installation project lasting 10 months in 

Finchampstead Road, Gorse Ride South, Billing Avenue and Nine Mile Ride. This will have an impact 

on those travelling on the 244 MO4. Latest information on road closures can be found here:  

https://corporate.southeastwater.co.uk/Finchampstead 

Further information regarding the MO4 can be found here: 

https://corporate.southeastwater.co.uk/media/3321/mo4.png 

 

We wish you all a happy and safe summer holiday and look forward to working with you when we 

return in September.   

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mrs R Blyth 

Director Pastoral  

rblyth@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk  

 

 

 


